PTO meeting Wednesday, April 19th 2023
Oak Hills Gym and Zoom

In Attendance: Alina Horrocks, Kayla Hutchins, Thao Do Gwillam, Erika Hansen, Jessica Reed,
Sarah Luxton, Larissa Boylan, Leah Harris, Mollie Zeuthen, Laura Hoffman

Zoom: Jennifer Brinkerhoff, Katherine Weitzel, Brieann Perrigan, Spring Patterson, Ava Sujean,
Miriam Ortiz

Call to order 7:05

Alina: Welcome introduction

Thao: We are launching volunteer appreciation at Oak Hills and plan to celebrate and elevate
volunteers in June.

STEM night was completed. We welcome feedback and thoughts for how this event went for the
community.

Erika: OSAS is underway. ELA CAT(computerized adaptive test) this week. ELA PT
(performance task) completed.

Conferences- teachers launched parent square sign-ups. Conferences are May 3,4,and 5th. 4th
and 5th are no school days for students.

Staff appreciation Week- Thank you so much for the support. We are working on staff likes/
dislikes list

Summer School: CAMP achieve will continue this summer. Oak Hills will be the hub. This
program is hosted through COVID relief funds and is offered free of cost. Positions are posted
for staff. July 5th-July 27th. Monday-Thursday 4 hours in the morning. Each school/grade will be
allocated a certain number of slots. Teachers are evaluating students who would benefit.
Parents are also able to reach out and initiate the conversation.

Kinder Academy will also be available. July 31st-Aug. 3rd. Mon-Thursday morning. Kids will be
given books and a chance to get acquainted with the school.

You must be registered for kindergarten to apply. Only 40 families have applied so far.
Kindergarten Orientation is May 11th from 5-6:30. Staff will welcome families and the kids will
visit classrooms. PTO will speak as well as nurse and nutrition services

Alina: Crayon recycling is happening now. Drop box at the front of the school

Movie Night- last one this Friday. We need volunteers.

Club Update- potential lego club, music club ending, maybe bring back passport club
Spelling club starting for 4th grade with a spelling B at the end.

Some students unable to stay after school, asking for clubs during the school day

On the Move starting this Spring for 6 weeks with rewards with running goals. We will meet
Friday at 9am to work on launching the club. Volunteers can come for any or all of grade level
lunch recess.

Teacher appreciation: Mon.(notes) Tues. (flowers) Wed(snack/bev drive) and PTO sponsored
dinner. We need volunteers to assemble and deliver flower bouquets

Breakfast provided Monday morning and Kona Ice on Tuesday. Kona is free for the teachers
and open to the ecommunity for purchase from 3:30-5:30



Staff room facelift- volunteers needed to paint, clean, and assemble furniture. We will paint on
Wednesday and continue the project through Saturday.

Otterfest planning is underway. Plans for face paint, art lit, dunk tank, cake walk and more.
Happening in June. Pleaser each out the the PTO if you have ideas, or would like to help plan.

Jessica: review of the budget. Please cash checks, there are many outstanding. RFF happened.
$4083 in winter and $3000 in Spring requests.

-4 siggle stools $204.68 approved

-Sight words game, spelling, reading, math-$262.51 approved

-Sensory movement paths installed for movement breaks $560 approved
-vote for $960 from general fund approved

-2 heavy duty pencil sharpeners $55 approved

-Thao $500 for Principal hospitality budget for support of staff

Lexia is available through the end of April. We are asking for district to adopt rathe than ask for
community to pay for $10k is the cost. June is the budget meeting

Meeting adjourned 7:56pm



